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tribution in this regard of the many Canadian companies which are sub-
sidiaries of foreign parents or are largely foreign-owned. Such companies have
responsibilities both to their parent companies and to the country in which they
operate.

I have concluded that a statement of what is expected of subsidiary
companies as regards their responsibilities to the Canadian community would
be of benefit to all concerned.

To fulfil its responsibilities as a good citizen, a company seeks to perfect
its performance through the vigorous pursuit of available market opportunities
and the efficient use of its resources and, in so doing, contributes to the sound
development of the community in which it operates.

In the pursuit of this end, subsidiaries of foreign companies enjoy the
backing of their parent companies through the provision of financial, mana-
gerial, technological and research assistance, along with other forms of support
which might not otherwise be available. At the same time, the fact of foreign
control leaves the subsidiaries open to external influences which may not
always be consistent with their own best interests and those of the Canadian
community at large. Such a company may lack the decision-making authority
to pursue policies in line with the opportunities afforded within the growing
national community and otherwise to develop the full potential of the Canadian
operation.

Subsidiaries of foreign companies occupy a prominent position in the
Canadian economy. They have contributed greatly to Canada's development in
the past and their role in the future is no less challenging. In a more inter-
dependent world, companies with foreign affiliates have an increasingly
important role in the international exchange of goods, services, technology
and ideas.

The Canadian Government is desirous that subsidiaries be free to develop
their full potential within the Canadian community. In this regard it is most
important that subsidiaries should not have restrictive limitations placed upon
their sound development by their parent organizations

This objective can be made more difficult if foreign Governments introduce
measures which affect the financial or commercial policy of parent companies
or seek to influence them in their relations with their foreign subsidiaries.

In the case of the United States balance of payments programme, the
authorities in that country have made quite clear, as indicated in the commu-
nique of the recent meeting of the Joint United States-Canadian Committee on
Trade and Economic Affairs, that the "United States Government was not re-
questing United States corporations to induce their Canadian subsidiaries to
act in any ways that differed from their normal business practices as regards
the repatriation of earnings, purchasing and sales policies, or their other finan-
cial and commercial activities". The United States authorities have, in fact,
re-emphasized the view that "United States subsidiaries abroad should behave
as good citizens of the country where they are located".

I am confident that this also would be the view of the Governments of
other countries whose companies have subsidiaries in Canada.

I believe it timely and useful therefore to set forth, particularly for the
benefit of subsidiary companies, some basic principles of good corporate citi-
zenship in Canada. I trust that these principles will be regarded -as helpful by
your company.
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